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Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. Cherokee District Camporee – The Troop Outing this month will be at the Cherokee District Camporee on October 22-24 at the Jefferson Memorial Forest.  Scouts will have the opportunity to earn the Soil & Water Conservation merit badge as well as the Pioneering merit badge.  In addition, parts of the Orienteering merit badge may also be earned; and scouts who have not yet earned the rank of First Class, can work on those requirements too.  The Troop is striving for 100% attendance; please encourage your son to attend.  Permission slips should be turned in by October 20th.

2. Troop Meetings – Wednesdays.  This month all scouts in the Troop will have the opportunity to earn either the Rifle or Shotgun Shooting merit badge.  The boys will be instructed on gun safety and the proper handling of firearms during the first part of the month.  Once the safety course is completed, they will be able to practice shooting at targets.  It is important for your son to attend all sessions in order to earn this merit badge; different requirements will be covered at each meeting.  Parents are encouraged to stay and observe.  

Troop meetings this month will be held at the following times and locations:

Oct 6, 7 PM – Sport Shooters Indoor Gun Range, 764 South 1st Street

Oct 13, 7 PM – Patrol Meetings; No Troop Meeting
Oct 20, 7 PM – Sport Shooters Indoor Gun Range, 764 South 1st Street

Oct 27, 7 PM – Sport Shooters Indoor Gun Range, 764 South 1st Street

3. Troop Open House – During our Open House in September, four prospective scouts visited us.    All four have decided to join our Troop.  Please give a warm welcome to John Koprucki, Jacob Harris, Matt Campbell, and John Zimmerer.  Thanks to everyone who helped make the evening a success!  Thanks also to all the scouts who invited friends to attend.
4. Aviation Merit Badge Potential – On Saturday, October 9th, Young Eagles of America is sponsoring a free flight to all Scouts.  They will also have the opportunity to earn the Aviation merit badge at the same time.  This event starts at 9:00 AM in the Terminal Building at Bowman Field.

5. Reminder – The next PLC meeting is Saturday, October 30th at 11:00 AM.  Location to be announced.

6. Scout Account Statement – If your scout’s account has any activity, you should find a current statement enclosed with this newsletter.  If you have questions or did not receive a statement when you think that you should have, please contact Kevin Dougherty phone:  243-8406  email:  KevinLDougherty@hotmail.com
Yours in Scouting,  

Jennifer Wahle

Troop Committee Member

The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


